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Notice: 
o Upcoming discontinuation of all glow-in-the-dark (phosphorescent) variants for ALTAIR® 2X Gas 

Detector 
o Effective 6/30/2022 
o Service and warranty replacement needs will be fulfilled with charcoal cases 

  
Dear MSA Customer, 
 
I am writing to inform you that due to supply chain complexities, MSA will be discontinuing all glow-in-the-dark 
versions of the ALTAIR 2X Gas Detector. The glow-in-the-dark versions will be officially discontinued effective 
6/30/2022.  
 
 
Part Numbers: 
 
ATO Option “G” (GLOW) instrument type on the ATO is no longer available. 
 
An extensive list of impacted part numbers is provided on the final page of this notice. 
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Warranty and Service Implications: 
 
The Glow Front Case Replacement Assembly (10154597) will no longer be sold. 
 
If an ALTAIR 2X Glow product requires warranty or service, the corresponding Charcoal Gray (C) version will 
be substituted to meet the need (10148956).  
 
No approvals or certifications of the device are changed by replacing a Glow (G) front case assembly with a 
Charcoal (C) front case assembly. 
 
 
We sincerely apologize for any inconvenience this may cause. Please be assured that MSA is committed to 
maintaining continuity of supply for your gas detection needs in the best way possible and will continue to 
communicate changes effectively as they occur. 
 
 
Kind regards, 
 

 
Minna Ranjeva 
Global Product Line Manager 
Portable Gas Detection 
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List of Part Numbers: 
 
The list below identifies the part numbers that will no longer be available: 
 
 

10154597 
10153986 
10153984 
10162042 
10154079 
10161487 
10162581 
10161493 
10196227 
10196229 
10153985 
10154080 
10154077 
10157965 
10153984-BRC 
10196241 
10168873 
10161499 
10154078 
10154073 
10154188 
10154071 
10153986-BRC 
10154074 
10154185 
10154076 
A-ALT2X 
10154040 
10157955 
10160066 
10196242 
10161500 
10196235 
10196237 
10161495 
10154075 
10154184 
10161477 

10177589-BRL 
10154072 
10196205 
10202007 
10196207 
10157967 
10154186 
10196230 
10161483 
10160062 
10154189 
10157971 
10162043 
10154181 
10160806 
10157963 
10157973 
10164421-BRC 
10154076-BRC 
10154190 
10157956 
10154080-BRL 
10160802 
10157957 
10161488 
10160804 
10157959 
10154182 
10196239 
10157969 
10157975 
10154192 
10154191 
10168874 
10154077-BRL 
10157966 
10160068 
10162582 

10159651 
10160030 
10187914 
10161489 
10157968 
10160064 
10161476 
10177589 
10160805 
10154040-BRC 
10159579 
10152607 
10196231 
10154187 
10196209 
10152296 
10160800 
10154075-BRC 
10153985-BRC 
10160054 
10160029 
10154183 
10161497 
10160069 
10152600 
10160784 
10160056 
10154073-BRC 
10157961 
10161475 
10161496 
10160021 
10160067 
10157970 
10154078-BRL 
10157972 
10148917 
10177589-BRC 
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